CASTORA DETECTIVE BUREAU

P.O. Box 187 • Biddeford, Maine 04005

Criminal
Personal Investigation

Licensed and Bonded - State of Maine

Body Guard Service Missing Persons Insurance Claims

January 13, 1995

Andrew Ketterer Attorney General State House Station 6 Augusta, Maine 04333

Fax No. (207) 287-3145

Dear Mr. Ketterer,

My name is Philip Castora and I have been a Private Investigator. licensed and bonded in the State of Maine for 24 years. I am sure that my name is familiar to you.

As Maine's new Attorney General. I am requesting an audience with you to discuss several serious issues left hanging by former attorney general, Michael Carpenter, for the new administration to handle.

As you may know, or not know, a lawsuit has been filed against the Attorney General for neglect of duty, hindering prosecution and obstructing justice. Since Peter Brann, Asst. Atty. General, is using your name on his filings or correspondence in this case, it would be advisable for him to get all information on this matter before he puts your name on anything. The events leading up to this lawsuit were NEVER investigated by Attorney General Michael Carpenter. The Attorney General's Office investigation consisted of a 10 minute interview with one person!! I did my job, Mr. Ketterer, and no one is going to discredit me, I know my job! One does not have to be an investigator to know that an investigation involves both parties involved - that there are two sides to every story.

Had Michael Carpenter done his job properly as Attorney General, this would not have reached the proportion that it has. His lack of action, and obvious intent to cover up facts, has only prolonged this situation and has come to involve many people. Before you become involved in something you know nothing about, and I say this with respect since you have not spoken with me nor the person who filed the lawsuit, I am asking to meet with you to discuss what should have been properly presented to you by Michael Carpenter before leaving office.

Mr. Carpenter has long been in receipt of damning documents detailing official corruption in York County. I may not be as powerful as Michael Carpenter, but the truth is more powerful than Mr. Carpenter. He did not leave his office with clean hands. This is still the United States of America and no one is above the law.

. I would like to inform you of the actions that have been taken just prior to Michael Carpenter's departure from office. I do not intend to sit back and wait for officials in this administration to act upon fact and evidence that has already been presented -to the former governor, former president of the senate on down to legislators. I have been in contact with certain people in Washington and informed them of a video that will soon be released, which is well documented beyond any doubt, depicting the atrocities that have been committed here in Maine by high ranking officials.

I sincerely tried very hard, Mr. Ketterer, to resolve this very serious matter with Mr. Carpenter. Before I pursue this matter further with Washington, I would appreciate an audience with you to prevent further embarrassment for the State of Maine and allow your administration to enter without the cloud of the Carpenter administration overhead. I did not stop with Michael Carpenter and I will not stop until this terrible injustice is put to rest

The issues to be discussed are very serious and I hope that you wil consider my request to meet with you as a priority. You may fax a response at (207) 283-3130. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Philip Castora